
St. Mary’s Church  

62 Warren Street, Glens Falls, NY 12801�

Telephone: 518�792�0989 �

  Fax: 518�792�0251 �

 Website: stmarysglensfalls.org�

�

 

Parish Staff 

 

Rev. Thomas Morrette (ext. 120) 

Pastor 

 

Rev. Desmond J. Rossi (ext. 127) 

Parochial Vicar 

 

Deacon F. David Powers (ext. 135) 

Deacon Associate 

 

Rev. Robert Hohenstein (retired) 

Rev. Liam Condon (retired) 

Clergy Assistance 

 

Robin Mattes (ext. 110) 

Parish Secretary/Cemetery Representative 

 

Catherine DeSantis (ext. 125) 

Baptism Coordinator/Webmaster 

 

Ann McCoy (ext. 130) 

Administrator for Finances 

 

Jo Kaczmarek (ext. 115) 

Pastoral Associate for Faith Formation 

Leona Stone, Assistant (Ext. 136) 

 

Maria Polidore (ext. 121) 

Pastoral Associate for Youth Ministry 

Mary Ann Thombs (ext. 121) 

Interim for Youth Ministry 

 

Susan DelSignore (ext. 113) 

Pastoral Associate for Liturgy/Music 

 

Bill Englert   (ext. 130) Maintenance 

 

Jim Kane and Theresa LaPoint, Trustees 

  

 

Mass Schedule: 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 PM 

Sunday: 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, 11:15 AM 

Mon., Wed. & Fri.: 8:05 AM 

Tuesday & Thursday: 12:10 PM 

 

Exposition and Adoration of the 

Most Blessed Sacrament 

First Friday of the month 9 AM—3 PM 

 

Sacrament of Baptism:                          

First Sunday of the month at 12:30 PM 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Saturdays 3:00 - 3:45 PM                                  

or upon request 

 

Sacrament of Matrimony: 

For adequate preparation  

arrangements should be made at least 

six months prior to the desired date. 

 

St. Mary's/St. Alphonsus 

Regional Catholic School: 

Patricia Balmer, Principal 

Pre-School thru Grade 8— 

 518-792-3178 

 

Glens Falls Hospital Chaplain 

Sister Donna Irvine, S.S.N.D. 

518-926-3532 

October 14, 2018 

Parish and Cemetery Office Hours: 

  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (Closed 12-1 PM) 
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From Father Tom�

�

A memory about an old friend�

�

Last week, I anointed a man in Albany Medical Center who had been a parishioner of mine several years ago.  He 

was a fine man and sadly passed away a few days after my visit. I’m so glad I had some time with him and was 

able to offer him the Sacrament of the Sick. This man was a carpenter by trade and a really good one. In fact, he 

was so good that he continuously turned down potential jobs because of the great demand for his work.�

�

I always had a special admiration for him, not only because he did so much work in our church for free but       

because he was a straightforward guy, blunt and honest, a man of few words.  I also always kept in mind a very 

special memory of him that took place on the day I arrived in that parish long ago. �

�

When I drove into the parish parking lot for the first time, I saw him installing a window in the office building.     

I didn’t know who he was at the time and assumed he was a hired workman.  As I walked by him to get into our 

Parish Center, I said hello and he turned to me very directly and said:  “Are you the new priest? “  I said yes.  

Looking directly into my eyes, he then said: “Father, welcome, we’ve all been waiting for you for a long, long 

time.”   I said thanks and that I was happy to be there.  He smiled then quietly turned away, looking relieved, and 

went back to work.�

�

I didn’t give what he said much thought at the time but there was something captivating about his welcome and 

how he delivered it.  I wondered why he and the people of the parish had waited so long a time for me (of all   

people) to arrive.  I just wanted to get working.  I was ready to go.  Little else was on my mind.�

�

What I didn’t understand at the time was that the parish hadn’t had a pastor in a good while.  They had a wonder-

ful administrator who kept the parish going and had done a superb job.  Priests had come and gone for almost two 

years on weekends and were there for funerals but there had been no one in residence, no regular clergy presence.  �

I realized that is wasn’t me personally that he and the parish had been waiting for.  Rather, they were waiting for a 

pastor, someone living among them, someone who was there and cared, someone who tried to bring Jesus to 

them.�

�

As you know, these are difficult days for the Church.  We’re challenged to enact reforms so that our clergy main-

tain the highest standards.  I have every hope, and I’m confident, that we’ll accomplish that goal. But there are 

other challenges too, and one of the biggest ones is the lack of priestly vocations and priests to serve as pastors.  �

�

When my friend welcomed me in the way he did long ago, I didn’t know what he was saying then.  I now know 

what he meant:  we want a priest with us, a pastor, here and near to us, because he will bring Christ to us.�

I can’t tell you the joy I experience in the priesthood and being a pastor.  I wish the old and negative stereotypes 

of the priesthood would go away.  I think these old caricatures of sad and lonely priests scare countless men away 

from considering the vocation.  Though demanding and sometimes crushing, I see how cherished priests are by 

Catholic people.  For me, it is a great joy to feel your welcome, to be needed, to be trusted, to enter into your 

lives.  My only regret is that I wish I could do it better.  It humbles me that Christ will even use my feeble and 

limited attempts to make his awesome presence and grace available to you.�

�

My old friend reminded me of this wonderful vocation of the priesthood when he welcomed me to that parish 

many years ago.  I’m glad I can remind myself and all of you of that now.�

St. Mary’s Church                October 14, 2018 

�

Change in our daily Mass Schedule�

�

Beginning Monday, October 15, there will no longer be a Monday morning Mass in the Church.  Beginning 

Wednesday, October 17, the Mass for the day will be held at 12:10 each week rather than 8:05 AM.  Parishioners 

are reminded that there is a 7:30 AM at Our Lady of Annunciation on Mondays each week. Mass intentions that 

were scheduled for Mondays will be rescheduled, please call the office 518�792�0989 Ext. 110.�



Help your husband get to heaven�

�

Thankfully, Christmas is far off but it’s not too early to think about Christmas gifts for the man who has every-

thing.  Why not buy him a great new book just for men by Bishop Thomas Olmsted entitled “A MANUAL FOR 

MEN”?  This new offering is a great guide to inspire Catholic men in an authentic faith journey, a book that can 

be read cover to cover or used as a help on an ongoing basis.  It is a “call to battle” against many threats to men on 

their particular journeys of faith.  The Bishop proposes several practical actions men can take to grow in their faith 

on a daily basis in an array of scenarios, including as husbands, fathers and friends.  Help the man (men) in your 

life to get to heaven.  The cost is $30.00.  To order contact: ewtnnrc.com or call 800�854�6316.  Give a gift that 

keeps on giving all the way to heaven.�

Attention Catholic Men!�

�

The Third Annual Men’s Conference entitled “Road to Emmaus” will be held on Saturday, October 20 at St.    

Edward the Confessor Church in Clifton Park.  The program begins at 9:00 AM and includes Mass and  confer-

ences and the opportunity to partake of the Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession).  Well�known speakers such 

as Jesuit Fr. Brian Dunkle, professor of theology at Boston College, and Fr. Jeffrey Kirby from Belmont Abbey 

College, will be speaking.  The event also includes holy Mass and Eucharistic Adoration.  Register online at 

www.albany�emmaus.org.  Cost is $55 per person on line and $65 at the door.  If you are seeking an opportunity 

to deepen your faith as a Catholic man, don’t miss this opportunity.�

�

�

�Baptized in Christ�

�

Congratulations to Daniel and Jill (Monahan) Juidiciani who brought their newborn daughter, Allison Marie, to the waters of 

Baptism last Sunday. We welcome little Allison, the newest member of our parish, to our faith community.�

�

�

Marriage Congratulations�

�

Hearty congratulations to David Wright and Laura Durkee of Saranac Lake who were married in our church last 

Sunday afternoon. Many happy years together!�

�

Christmas Bike Give Away�

�

A boy’s and a girl’s bicycle will be given away at the church Christmas Party on December 9th. Any child attend-

ing (ages 5�12) may enter their name one time for the chance of taking home a bike. Come join in the fun and put 

your name in for a chance to win!�

�

Health Care Info�

�

Queensbury Senior Center (742 Bay Rd.)  will host a Brown Bag seminar on “Insurance & Medicare�

Understanding your Options” on Friday, October 26

th

  12�1:45 pm. Bring your lunch and beverages, desserts are 

provided. Free with preregistration. Call 518�761�8224.�

�

Service for Expectant Mothers�

�

A mobile ultrasound van will be in our area on Tuesday, October 16th from 9:00 AM�3:00 PM in the ACC student parking 

lot. You can text for an appointment (518) 270�5540 or simply walk in for an ultrasound.  This pro�life service is offered to 

any women without regard to age, race, ethnicity, socio�economic status, disability, religious affiliation or any other arbitrary 

circumstance. Free onboard pregnancy tests are also available.�

Respect for Life Meditation�

�

“Reverence for the sanctity of the human person starts with a defense of the unborn child. The right to life is   

foundational. Without it, all other rights and all other discussions of justice and human dignity are built on       

sand.”  �Archbishop Charles Chaput�
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2018 Bishop’s Appeal                                        �

Thank you to everyone who has donated to the 2018 

Bishop’s Appeal! Here’s where we stand on collect-

ing pledges and contributions for our 2018 Bishop’s 

Appeal. You can also pledge or contribute online!   

Go to www.thebishopsappeal.org �

Assessment: $91,003.00                                                                

Pledged so far (74%): $67,291.00                                          

Balance needed: $23,712      �

ST MARY’S FOOD PANTRY�

�

�

�

�

Thanks to everyone who donated food this past week!!�

Wish List this week:   �

TUNA, Spaghetti O’s, Beefaroni’s, Ketchup,                               

Vegetable Soup, Toothpaste/Shampoo�

We helped 47 families last week (116 people).�

�

�

PARISH MEMBERSHIP (please print)�

�

Name:�

______________________________________________�

Address:�

______________________________________________�

City:                                                     Zip Code:�

______________________________________________�

Phone:�

______________________________________________�

�

Check one:�

�

New Registration      ____          Change of Address ____�

Moving out of Parish�____�

�

��

(Parishioners of St. Mary’s are those individuals who are 

formally registered and ac�ve in our Parish. Please com-

plete this form if you wish to join our Parish family.)�

�

�

Please clip and drop in the collec�on basket or mail to the 

Rectory.�

The National Shrine of �

St. Kateri Tekakwitha ~ 80th Anniversary�

The National Shrine of St. Kateri Tekakwitha in Fonda, 

NY is very pleased to be celebrating its 80th Anniversary. 

To make the special occasion, this historical landmark will 

be hosting a Gala Celebration honoring The Most Rever-

end Edward B. Scharfenberger, Bishop of Albany on Oc-

tober 17

th 

, at the River Stone Manor in Glenville from 6�9 

pm. Please consider joining us or even becoming an event 

sponsor! Details are available at www.katerishrine.com, 

tickets can be purchased at https://www.evenbrite.com or 

by calling the Shrine Office at (518) 853�3646 or email: 

nationalkaterishrine@gmail.com�

The Walking with Purpose parish program at St. 

Mary’s Church � has resumed its Women’s Bible Study 

“Touching the Divine’ this fall: �This  Bible study is de-

signed for women who are new to WWP as well as those 

with more Bible study experience. We welcome past par-

ticipants and invite new women to join us! �In addition to 

St. Mary’s conducting a Thursday evening Bible Study 

from 6:30 pm � 8 pm, we also offer  a daytime session with 

child care available as space allows, 1�2:30 pm. �

�

For more information go to www.stmarysglensfalls.org 

and www.walkingwithpurpose.com .�

�



�

Faith Formation                                                       

Sessions on Sundays 10�11 am�

Hello! I hope everyone enjoyed their holiday weekend! �

St Mary’s youth ministry team will be holding their 

annual coat drive on Saturday October 27

th

. If you 

have any very clean, gently used winter clothes that 

you would like to donate to this very worthy cause, 

please bring them to the church after Masses. This is a 

great way for even the youngest of us to look to ways 

to help others.�

�

Each week we will have a parent’s information table 

set up for Faith Formation. This table will include in-

formation about Parish activities, Diocesan events and 

other resources you may be interested in. Please stop 

by and take a look. As always, if you have any ques-

tions, please contact me at LSFFSM@GMAIL.com. 

Have a wonderful week.�

� �

Leona Stone�

Assistant Pastoral Associate for Faith Formation�

LSFFSM@gmail.com�

�

�

Youth Ministry�

�

Annual Clothing Drive�

It's that time of year again, the leaves are falling, and 

the temperature is dropping. Keep us in your thoughts 

when your cleaning out your closets.�

�

Confirmation Prep:�Sunday October 21st from 5�

6:15 in the church.�

Confirmation Rehearsal:�Sunday October 28th at 

5:30 at Saint Michael's in South Glens Falls.�

�

Middle School Youth Rally�� Sunday,�October 

28th�from noon� 6 at Saint Clements in Saratoga 

Springs. All Middle Schoolers are welcome, and we 

encourage our 6th, 7th and 8th graders to attend as   

regular faith formation classes are canceled for them 

on that day.��

�

Mary Ann Thombs�

Interim for Youth Ministry��

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

2nd Annual Family Christmas Party�

�

�

    Our fun�filled Christmas Party will be enjoyed on 

Sunday, Dec. 9th, beginning with a Family Mass at 

11:15 AM. It will continue with lunch and many oth-

er kid�oriented activities in the Great Hall. Santa will 

give each child a wrapped gift.�

    We will need around 200 gifts for Santa to give 

out to good girls and boys�infancy through age 12. 

If you are out shopping and see a good sale, please 

consider picking up a toy to donate at the Rectory. 

Wrapping materials are also needed. Thank you for 

your never ending generosity.�

    Many hands made the work light, so if you would 

like to be part of this happy occasion, please call Jo 

Kaczmarek, 518�792�0989 Ext. 115.�

�

Annual Fall Festivities �

�

The Rosary/Altar Society of St. Michael’s Church in 

South Glens Falls is holding its annual Harvest Craft/

Vendor Fair/Bake Sales on Friday, October 12 from 

5pm � 8 pm and Saturday, October 13 from 9am � 3 

pm.�

�

�

Celebrating the 50

th

 Anniversary of�

 Humanae Vitae�

& 5

th

 Anniversary of Gianna of Albany�

Discover True Love�

���������	
����

The Breathtaking Beauty of God’s Design for Love 

and Family�

Presented by: �Dr. Maria Fedoryka,�

Associate Professor of Philosophy�and Department Chair,�

Ave Maria University�

Saturday, October 20, 2018�

6:30 PM � 9 PM�

(following Mass offered at 5 p.m.)�

Immaculate Conception Church�

400 Saratoga Road, Glenville, NY 12302�

$30 per person (please RSVP by October 10, 2018)�

To register, email:�perpetualifecare@gmail.com�

(Dinner, beverages and dessert will be served.)�

�

�

NEXT WEEKEND, we will celebrate World Mission    

Sunday, Pope Francis invites the entire Church to support 

the mission diocese in Africa, Asia, the Pacific Islands, 

and parts of Latin America and Europe, where priests, reli-

gious and lay leaders serve the world’s most vulnerable 

communities. Please keep the Pope’s missions in your 

prayers, and be generous in next week’s collection for the 

Society for the Propagation of the Faith.�



Monday        October 15  �  Saint Teresa of Jesus, Virgin    

�          and Doctor of the Church�

 �          NO MASS�

Tuesday        October 16 � Saint Hedwig, Religious; Saint 

�          Margaret Mary Alacoque, Virgin�

12:10 p.m.     +Vincenzo and Concetta Pezzulo by Marianne,�

�          Francis, Michael, and Cathy Angelo�

�          +Vince DeSantis by Tillie Merrill�

Wednesday   October 17 � Saint Ignatius of Antioch, 

Bishop and Martyr�

 12:10 pm      +Robert Rozell (Birthday) by Children�

� � +Joe Sullivan by Jim Linehan�

� � +Norah Mary Higgins by Uncle John�

Thursday  �� October 18 � Saint Luke, Evangelist�

 12:10 p.m.    +Eleanor Jacobs by Family�

� � +Candace Kelly by John Marzola�

Friday � � October 19 � Saints John de Brebeuf and 

Isaac Jogues, Priest and Companions,     

Martyrs�

 8:05 a.m.     � +Dominic, Louise,  and Lucy Tom by Family�

� � +James M. Brown by Family�

� � +William and Norma Sheridan by Family�

Saturday      October 20 � Vigil: TWENTY�NINTH    

SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME�

 4:00 p.m.      (Living) and +Deceased Members of SMA 

Class of 1968�

� � +Barbara Butler by Mike and Laurie Butler�

� � +Ralph Pezzulo Prevost Families by Family�

 � � +Owen Shevlin by Anne Gagliardi and Family�

Sunday         October 21 � TWENTY�NINTH SUNDAY 

ORDINARY TIME �

7:30 a.m.       +Daniel L. Johnson by Maureen and Family�

                      +John Quirk by Pam Vogel�

                      +Kyle Nelson by Pam Vogel�

                      +Pat Pattee by Kathleen Miller�

9:00 a.m.        Intentions of the People of the Parish�

11:15 a.m.     +Gus DelSignore by David and Betty Powers�

                      +Mary Ellen, James H. and George H. Duggan �

                      by Family�

                      +Donovan and Sozzi Family by Kathleen       

�          Spahn�

  �

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

       Our Beloved Dead�

�

Please pray for those who have died this past week:      �

�

       Sylvia D’Alberto�

    Carol DeCerbo�

    Thomas Mellon�

   John Hayes�

             � �

The Week Ahead 

 

 

Mon 15  Contemplative Prayer, 9 am�

Tue  16  Prayer and Discussion Group, 1�2:30 pm�

Thu 18  Walking With a Purpose Bible Study, 1�2:30pm�

             and 6:30�8 pm  �

Fri 19   Food Pantry, 9 am � 1 pm �

             Rosary, Novena and Divine Mercy Chaplet,�

             2:30 pm�

Sat  20�Confessions, 3�3:45pm�

Sun 21 Second Collection: World Mission Sunday�

 � Choir Rehearsal, 10:15� 11 am�

� Faith Formation, 10�11 am�

� Ritual Prayer Service for Confirmation                          

� Candidates and Sponsor, 5�6:15 pm, Church�

�

�

�

Adult Choir�

�

Choir begins SUNDAY, OCTOBER 14

th

 at 10:15AM. 

All are welcome! We sing at 11:15 AM Mass every    

Sunday ~ PLEASE JOIN US.�

� �

�

�

�

�



�

�

Monday, October 15, 2018   �

Gal 4:22�24, 26�27, 31�5:1; Lk 11:29�32 �

Saint Teresa of Jesus, religious and doctor of the 

church  �

For freedom Christ set us free, so do not submit again to 

the yoke of slavery.�

St. Teresa of Jesus (aka Teresa of Ávila), whose feast is 

today, was not the first reformer to face contempt, rejec-

tion and mockery. But, she submitted wholeheartedly to 

Jesus in mystical ecstasy (as Bernini famously sculpted). 

Likewise, Paul has to reform the Galatians as he tries to 

bring them to their senses. They are already retreating from 

their newfound Christian faith. “Abraham had two sons,” 

one by the slave Hagar, the other by “the freeborn wom-

an.” Reversing centuries of tradition, Paul identifies the 

slave lineage with Mt. Sinai and faith in Jesus with “our 

mother,” Jerusalem. Pope Francis, too, keeps warning us: 

How sweet seems a religion all ribboned with rules. But  

do not be afraid of freedom! Like Teresa, we are all “of 

Jesus.” Blessed be the name of the Lord, both now and for-

evermore!�

�

Tuesday, October 16, 2018  Gal 5:1�6; Lk 11:37�41       

For in Christ Jesus, neither circumcision nor uncircumci-

sion counts for anything, but only faith working through 

love. Paul’s graphic language springs, no doubt, from his 

frustration with the Galatians’ juvenile obsession with the 

external signs of the in�crowd. Galatia was practically the 

first church Paul founded, and they’re already slipping 

back into the old ways. “For freedom Christ set us free; so 

stand firm and do not submit again to the yoke of slavery!” 

Freedom can be pretty scary when you have to leave your 

comfort zone. Someone said that when people are free to 

do whatever they want, they usually just copy each other. 

But faith liberates us to be “in Christ Jesus,” who, we 

could say, is all heart. Let your mercy come to me, O Lord, 

your salvation according to your word!�

�

Wednesday, October 17, 2018  Gal 5:18�25; Lk 11:42�46 

Saint Ignatius of Antioch, bishop and martyr                 

If you are guided by the Spirit, you are not under the law. 

Just as Marlon Brando in “On the Waterfront,” Antioch 

“coulda been a contender,” but perhaps it was forever rele-

gated to provincial status when its bishop, Ignatius, whose 

feast is today, was hauled to Rome for martyrdom. Paul 

draws a map for the Galatians: “If we live in the Spirit, let 

us follow the Spirit.” Rejecting “the works of the flesh,” 

everything from “immorality” to “drinking bouts,” we are 

to live by “the fruit of the Spirit,” especially love. “Under 

the law,” we are trapped, but, “crucified,” we are free! We 

will always struggle, no doubt, to embrace the risks of 

freedom rather than resting in the comfort of others’ ex-

pectations. But, as Pope Francis says, “Do not be afraid of 

holiness!” Bless us, O Lord, to follow not the counsel of 

the wicked, nor walk in the way of sinners.�

�

�

Thursday, October 18, 2018 2 Tm 4:10�17b; Lk 10:1�9  

Saint Luke, evangelist Do not rejoice because the spirits 

are subject to you, but rejoice because your names are writ-

ten in heaven! Would we even have a Luke, whose feast is 

today, without a Paul? As a Pharisee, “Saul” regarded Gen-

tiles as scum. But once he began his new life in Christ, Paul 

couldn’t get enough of them! At some point, he met Luke 

and it was hand in glove. Everything Paul received from 

Jesus fills the pages of Luke’s Gospel and the Acts of the 

Apostles. As they traveled together, Luke refined his Ro-

man historian skills, drawing the long arc from Nazareth to 

Jerusalem in one book and Jerusalem to Rome in the other. 

Paul’s hymns, such as, “Love is patient, love is kind,” etc., 

from 1 Corinthians, are fleshed out by Luke as Jesus’ own 

biography. Let all your works give you thanks, O Lord, and 

let your faithful ones bless you!�

�

Friday, October 19, 2018 Eph 1:11�14; Lk 12:1�7 Saints 

John de Brébeuf and Isaac Jogues, priests and compan-

ions, martyrs In Christ we were also chosen, … so that 

we might exist for the praise of [God’s] glory. As kids in  

Sr. Athanasia’s third�grade class, we loved the stories of the 

saints, especially the martyrs, the creepier the better. And 

no martyrs were as scary as the North American Martyrs. 

Tongues torn out, flesh scaled off, bones slowly crushed, 

and finally fire. And such cool names! Isaac Jogues, Jean de 

Brébeuf, just for starters. I guess we missed the point.     

Unlike the Jesuit saints, we never gave the Iroquois a 

chance; they were the devil. Paul wrote Ephesians in prison, 

faced with the devils of his own day, yet the letter sings!  

An ecstatic aria of blessing on friend and foe alike. Not as 

gripping, perhaps, or as gory, but now that I’ve grown 

some, it brings me to tears. Upright is your word, O Lord, 

and all your works are trustworthy.�

�

Saturday, October 20, 2018  Eph 1:15�23; Lk 12:8�12 

Saint Paul of the Cross, priest I do not cease giving 

thanks for you, remembering you in my prayers. The mini�

biography in my missal reports that today’s saint, Paul of 

the Cross dedicated his life to meditating on the mystery of 

Christ’s cross and to evangelizing the countryside. Based on 

my experience as a missionary here in Honduras, I can say 

they are pretty much the same thing! The poor hang on a 

cross of poverty, violence and injustice, not to mention mal-

nutrition and disease. Paul the Apostle is, you might say, 

the original Paul of the Cross. Thus, his theme never chang-

es: “May you know ... the surpassing greatness of [God’s] 

power ... which he worked in Christ, raising him from the 

dead.” The Passionists today multiply the graces of their 

founder. But shouldn’t we all be “passionists”? O Lord, our 

Lord, how glorious is your name over all the earth!�

      D a i l y  B r e a d�

The Liturgy of the Word this weekend:  �

“All things are possible for God.” Jesus follows a series of challenging pronouncements with this line�some of the most consol-

ing words that he utters in the Gospels. As we celebrate Mass today, recall the times that you have had to rely on God because you 

didn’t know if you could manage on your own. For us human beings on our own, it may well be impossible, but for God, all 

things are possible.�


